
 
165/1 Barratt St 

Hurstville NSW 2220 
 
 
Dear Miles,  
 
RE: Voluntary Euthanasia Party (NSW) support of the aims of 4WD Australia 
Association.  
 
I am pleased to be able to provide this letter of support to you and the 4WD Australia Association.  
 
The Voluntary Euthanasia Party (NSW) is a single issue party; however, if elected to the NSW 
Legislative Council, following the NSW State Election on 23 March, I am happy to commit to 
support the “Time To Align” campaign and allow vehicle modification standards to be managed at 
the federal level, in parallel to ADRs. It makes no sense that every state and territory government 
has different legislation, standards, processes, and regulations regarding modifications for in-
service motor vehicles. 
 
I therefore commit to: 
 

• Acknowledge disparity in vehicle modification standards and processes across all state and 
territory jurisdictions; 

• Pledge to move towards a federally managed vehicle modification set of standards and 
processes, as recommended in the “Time To Align” campaign; 

• Accept a national working group involving the federal government, automotive industry, 
motoring communities, as equal co-chairs / lead appointments, to guide and manage the 
ongoing development of a National Vehicle Modification Framework; and 

• Help establish a national approval and certification scheme for all automotive engineers, 
approved persons, vehicle inspectors, and technical workshops. 
 

 
Yours sincerely 
 
Shayne Higson 
 
 
 
 
Convenor and lead upper house candidate  
Voluntary Euthanasia Party (NSW) 

 




